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loan which bonds shall have been issued in conformity to law, 
including the provisions of this section, as amended are hereby 
declared to be and are valid claims and liens against the school 
district so issuing the same. 

SECTION 2. This act shall take effect upon passage and pub-
lication. 

Approved April 20, 1917. 

No. 356, S.] 	 [Published April 26, 1917. 

CIIAPTER 112 
AN ACT to repeal chapter 68, laws of 1897, and to vacate a 

cemetery in the city of Watertown, Jefferson county, Wis-
consin. 

The people of the State of Wisconsin, represented in Senate and 
Assembly, do enact as follows: 

SECTION 1. Chapter sixty-eight of the laws of 1897 is re-
pealed. 

SECTION 2. The cemetery consisting of about two acres of 
land near the east end of, and on the north side of Western 
avenue in the former first ward, now the tenth ward of the city 
of Watertown, and further described as out-lot eighteen of said 
tenth ward, having been for many years past and now being in 
a ruined and abandoned condition, no person or association hav-
ing had any charge or care thereof for the past twenty years, all 
but a very few of the remains having been removed therefrom, 
and being in the neighborhood of private residences and said 
city having for many years prohibited interments therein as be-
ing against the public health, the said cemetery is hereby va-
cated, and said city is authorized to take charge of the grounds 
therein, and after six months from the passage of this act to re-
move all the remains to suitable lots in Oak Hill cemetery, sit-
uated in the northeast quarter of section three, in township 
eight, north of range fifteen east, in the said city of Watertown, 
in Jefferson county, state of Wisconsin. Thereafter the use of 
said lands for interment shall be prohibited and the title there-
to, free of any trusts heretofore existing, if any, shall be vested 
in the city of Watertown. 

SECTION 3. This act shall take effect upon passage and publi-
cation. 

Approved April 24, 1917. 


